RECEIVED

MAY 05 2010 PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

April 29, 2010

Kentucky Public Service Commission Executive Director 2121 Sower Boulevard P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

Dear Sir:

I am writing in regards to the proposed construction of a new wireless telecommunications facility located at 2755 Princeton Rd, Hopkinsville, KY 42240 case number 2010-00031.

My brother, Bobby N. Carter, Sr., received a letter from Briggs Law Office asking for comments on the proposed facility. Bobby Sr. died April 17, 2009 and I am his Executor. His son, Bobby N. Carter, Jr., now owns the property contiguous to or within a 500' radius of the tower site.

I live on the Princeton Road actually near the proposed tower site. I have two questions regarding the tower. First, is there any health risk associated with having a wireless telecommunications facility near a residence? Next, will it interfere with my Directv reception? Any information on wireless telecommunications facilities and their operation would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Larry Carter, Executor Bobby N. Carter, Sr. Estate

2895 Princeton Rd. Hopkinsville, KY 42240

carter0369@att.net